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Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux …

It was great to see so many of you at our Open House. This is always a great opportunity for families to get a clearer
understanding of some of the school and classroom routines, see samples of student work, and talk with the teacher
about how the school year is starting off. I strongly encourage all families to maintain open lines of communication with
your child’s teachers, our Dean of Students, and myself. We all want the same things for every student which includes
school experiences that are positive, fun, and filled with teaching opportunities not just for academics but important
life-long skills that will set students up for success. Please be watching for opportunities to visit the school, take a few
minutes to check out the What’s Happening portion of these weekly newsletters, talk with your child every day about
things happening at school, and always reach out sooner rather than later if your child is experiencing challenges
related to school.

The year is off to such an amazing start but the days already feel like they are flying by. As we start the month of
October, students are finishing up the fall benchmark assessments which have provided critical information about
current skill levels and next steps for each student in his/her learning progression. Next week we will hold our first data
meetings of the year, which allow teachers and interventionists to come together and plan how to work together to best
meet the needs of all students. These conversations are incredibly important to ensure that we are all making
decisions based on the needs of students and the school as a whole. From these meetings, goals for each student will
be developed, implemented, and monitored over the course of the next 6-8 weeks before our next data meeting when
we will formally meet again to determine if students are making the progress they are capable of. Stay tuned for more
information about your specific child’s goals and progress. Details about upcoming Parent/Teacher conferences will be
sent home soon.

As a reminder, we are still continually reviewing important safety routines at school, such as fire drills, and ALICE
protocols. Please continue to talk with your child about the things they are learning at school to keep themselves and
others safe. As always, we are very mindful to approach these topics in an age appropriate way to ensure that students
understand the importance of being prepared, without being scared or anxious.

Reminders this week include:

● At this time, we are still asking that students be dropped off at the main entrance where a staff member will
greet them and escort them inside.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to meet
your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family.
Have a great week!

(email: lroux@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

Notes from the Office:

Please be in the habit of checking backpacks daily for
important reminders and information.

Please see important information below from our RSU
3 nurse.

Important Upcoming Dates…..

10/6 - No School - Professional Development
Day for Teachers

10/9 - No School

10/10 - School Board Meeting

10/25 - Early Release

mailto:lroux@rsu3.org


Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week Of: 9/25

K/1 Another fabulous week in K/1. Students worked as illustrators for a second
week, they crafted stories from pictures and labeled their characters and
objects. Some students chose to share their stories with their 4th/5th grade
reading buddy on Friday. Such great work!

Other highlights of the week were: diving into some new math centers,
using computers with Mr. Bennett and teaching family members all about
their work day at Open House!

Favorite Books of the week:
Brown Bear, Brown Bear What do You See? By Eric Carle
The Mixed Up Chameleon by Eric Carle

2/3 This week we finished our chapter book read aloud on Tales of a 4th
Grade Nothing. In reading we went over the phonics patterns ee & ea. We
practiced reading and spelling words that contain this pattern. We also
had tech. Time with Mr. Bennet and students worked on creating digital
posters in google drawings..

4/5 We had so much fun seeing all the families at Open House!! Thanks for coming in and

seeing all we have done so far this year!

We have finished up our Chemistry Unit on Matter this week. We’ve explored how

matter can change physically and chemically. We did a fun 2 day experiment (see

below and ask us for more details)!

We also started a new book during reading this week, Shakespeare’s Secret! It’s a fun

mystery about a stolen diamond.

From the students:

Last week, we did puppets (in Tiger Houses). I put eyes on my puppet, a mouth, a

nose, and gems. It looks very good. A lot of people made puppets too. (We can’t wait

to use them during Tiger Houses today!) By Braydn

When we did the science experiment, we observed sour milk (and regular milk). It

smelled bad! (We had to decide if it was a physical or chemical change). Then we

moved to the next station. Some of the other stations were bubble wrap and silver

hairish (steel wool). By Eben



Intervention One group has been working on reading fluently. The steps to help
us read fluently are automatically recognizing heart words, grouping
words into phrases, and making our reading sound like talking.
We’ve been practicing reading fluently with poetry and most recently
performing a reader’s theater called Can Cats and Dogs Be Pals?
Thank you Shawn and Mrs. Fritch for being our audience last week!

Music This week, K-2 students learned about dynamics, loud and soft in
music. To practice this we sang Charlie Went Over the Ocean at
different dynamic levels. Then we used percussion to practice
playing loud and soft.

3-5 students had a choice day. Students could choose from one of
the three topics we’ve addressed up to this point; song-writing,
BandLab, or Graffiti.

PE Another great week at TRoy - bringing back some of the oldie but
goodie activities - the children are doing fantastic - so much positive
energy and so strong - shout out to Corinne, Kenzie and Allyson for
being such strong role models and leaders - well done

Agriculture This week, I presented our award-winning gardeners with the ribbons
we won for our produce at the Common Ground Country Fair! Then
we scavenged for apples, picked tomatoes, weeded in the high
tunnel, and started preparing our in-ground plot for the winter. What
a beautiful week to be out in the garden!

SEL This week at Troy, we talked about rotten days and those simple
things that we can do to make our days just a bit better.














